
1 

 

2017 Monthly Departmental Report: Navigator     

 

South Hartsville Neighborhood Revitalization Strategy  

January 2017:  A community meeting was held at the Butler Auditorium on Thursday, January 19, 2017 at 

6:00PM. Lieutenant Tenyonde Richardson presented information regarding Crime Watch. He encouraged 

residents to become involved and to become block captains. Brenda Kelley provided details about the 

Palmetto Pride Community Pride Grant and the Palmetto Pride Enforcement Grant. Ms. Kelley also introduced 

Jessica Lynch, Codes and Licensing Officer. Mrs. Lynch told the audience a little about herself. She let them 

know that she wanted to work with the community to make the Historic Butler District safer and a cleaner 

neighborhood.  

 

Palmetto Pride Grant  

January 2017: The City of Hartsville was awarded a $10,000 Palmetto Pride Community Pride Grant in 

December 2016. The grant funds will be used to purchase trash can/recycling bins for the Historic Butler 

District. The receptacles will be placed in strategic locations with the highest amount of foot traffic and trash 

on the street. City staff will be responsible for creating and hosting a workshop that will provide the 

educational component of the grant.   

 

Food Truck Ordinance  

January 2017: The ordinance is being drafted and could be presented to city staff as early as February 2017. 

 

Business Builder Program 

January 2017: The City of Hartsville will host a ceremony and reception celebrating the commencement of the 

Class of 2017 Business Builder Certification Program on Saturday, February 18, 2017 at 10:00am at the Butler 

Auditorium. Six students successfully completed the class.   

 

 

 
 


